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Service Times for 2021 

 10:30 a.m. – at least for June and part 
of July 

 Our Online Presence 
Website:  
finch-avonmore-presbyterian.ca/   
 
Facebook: (Avonmore, Finch and Gravel 
Hill Presbyterian Churches) 
facebook.com/PresChurchAFG 
 
Youtube: 
youtube.com/channel/UCGrk2bxJdUt-
1Rmq0WlCmKg 
 

(if links don’t work, you may have to 

add: “https:/www.” at the 

beginning) 

Journey through the Wilderness 

A pastor was hosting a men’s breakfast out in a farming 
community. He asked one of the older farmers to say grace 
before the meal.  

The old farmer said, “Lord, you know I hate buttermilk.” The 
pastor opened one eye to see where this was going. He 
continued, “And Lord, I can’t stand the taste of lard.” Now the 
pastor was worried. He figured this old guy had lost it. The farmer 
kept praying. He said, “And Lord, I don’t really care for the taste 
of raw white flour.”  

By now the pastor was ready to interrupt the old man with a real 
prayer. But then the farmer prayer, “But Lord when you mix ‘em 
all together and bake ‘em up, I do love these fresh biscuits. So, 
Lord when things come up we don’t like; when life gets hard, 
when we don’t understand what You’re doing, we just need to 
relax and wait until You’re done mixin’ and probably it will be 
somethin’ even better than these biscuits. Amen.” 

(from Faith to Endure Tough Times • Hebrews 11:36–12:1 – November 26, 
2017 • #1750  1 By Dr. David O. Dykes. Part 8 in “God’s Faith Hall of Fame” - 
https://gabc-archive.org/wpontent/uploads/2018/12/s112617.pdf).  

Faith is a wonderful luxury when you are facing good times. But 
faith is an absolute necessity when you feel like you are in the 
bottom of God’s mixing bowl.  

This past year has certainly thrown our faith into a mixing bowl – 
how has yours held up? What ingredients do you need to add to 
produce something tasty? Something that holds up when things 
go awry? 

 

God will meet you where you are in order to take 

you where He wants you to be. (Tony Evans) 

https://www.finch-avonmore-presbyterian.ca/
https://www.facebook.com/PresChurchAFG/?modal=admin_todo_tour
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCGrk2bxJdUt-1Rmq0WlCmKg
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCGrk2bxJdUt-1Rmq0WlCmKg
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Contacts 
Rev. Dr. Cheryl Gaver 

Minister  
 (613) 918-0506 home 

 (647) 624-4607 cell 

 cgaver@cogeco.ca 

 www.cherylgaver.ca 

Jennifer Alguire 

Clerk of Session, Avonmore  
 (613) 346-0770 

 jenalguire68@gmail.com 

Garry Nugent 

Clerk of Session, Finch  
 (613) 984-2955 

 garry.nugent@sympatico.ca  

Bryce Robinson 

Clerk of Session, Gravel Hill 

 (613) 933-2793 

 bryce.robinson@sympatico.ca 

Our church buildings have been closed for almost six months – and 
in-person services have been sporadic for over a year, depending 
on where we were in the pandemic. Pre-recorded services and 
Zoom live virtual services have picked offered opportunities for 
worship but most of you haven’t done that for whatever reason.  

But Church is more than a building – it’s people – it’s you and me 
and God.  While we’re comfortable and used to worshipping in a 
church building, as the Church we are responsible for doing our 
part to keep our faith alive and growing.  That’s something we’re 
not used to and it’s going to take a while to make that shift. 

Church is wherever God’s people are gathered and doing whatever 
it is we do to praise God. This summer, why not explore some of 
the ways you can worship in your own home, with your own 
family? Whether it’s reading the Bible or other religious book, 
listening to (or singing) hymns, praying, talking with God while out 
in the garden, taking time out each day to meditate on God – 
explore different ways to anchor your faith. It’ll pay off when you 
need it to. Need help with ideas? Keep reading because I have 
some ideas you can actually try out 

Take care and stay safe! 

Rev. Cheryl 

Pastoral Care 

Pastoral care is available. If you want or need to talk, turn to an Elder you know or call me (1-613-918-
0506). You can text me, message me, email me – or even Zoom or Facebook me! 

 

 

RE-OPENING BUILDINGS? 

When will are buildings re-open? When will we be able to get back 
to worshipping in person? 

Step 1 – Ontario enters Step 1 June 11 – we will hold in-person 
services outdoors at Gravel Hill starting June 13 at 10:30 a.m. 
(weather permitting) 

Step 2 – The first Sunday after Ontario enters Step 2 is when we 
will return to meeting in-person inside buildings. 
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Virtual Bible Studies 

Our Virtual Bible Studies are coming to an end for the summer (i.e., 
last day for “Puzzles ‘n Faith” is Wednesday, June 16. 

We’ll pick up again in the fall with: 
- a quick 2-week overview of the biblical timeline,  
- a short study on angels  
- a look at Revelation 12-22 

The studies will continue to be offered virtually for the time being 
and recorded videos uploaded to our Facebook pages and YouTube 
channel. In the works – Christianity 101 (or “The Questioning 
Pastor”) – a basic introduction to faith.  All welcome and you don’t 
have to be Presbyterian to attend! 

 

For Children and Youth 

GRACEFIELD CAMP IN A BOX 
The summer overnight programs at Gracefield have been cancelled 
for this summer, but they are introducing their “camp in a box” for 
children, youth and families.   

Sample pages are found at the end. If you want more information, 
let me know or email campinabox@gracefieldcamp.ca.  

FREE VIRTUAL VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL  
St. Andrew's (Ottawa) is planning on running a VIRTUAL VBS this 
summer, geared for children aged 4 to 12. If you are interested in 
learning more or to register, check out their website: 
http://www.standrewsottawa.ca/vacationbibleschool.. 

 

Summer Faith Formation 

We each come to Jesus on our own, but we grow in our faith in 
community – families are, in a way, mini-communities. So why not 
use this summer to grow together in your faith? 

TIPS FOR STARTING  
New Year resolutions are great but often they are so big that we 
give up on them within a month. So the BIG TIP for summer faith 
formation? KEEP IT SIMPLE! 

Start something that is easy and fits in within the routine of your 
family life. Add in something that includes anything away from the 
computer (and Zoom) – e.g. something outdoors or creative that 
allows you to explore God, the Bible, your relationship with Jesus. 

If you are interested, let your Elders know. We can customize a 
“Take Out Church” program for you!   

 

mailto:campinabox@gracefieldcamp.ca
http://www.standrewsottawa.ca/vacationbibleschool
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Annual Meetings 

No, you haven’t missed them.  

- Gravel Hill has held its Annual Meeting. If you want a copy of 
the report, please contact Bryce. 

- Avonmore is holding its Annual Meeting Saturday, June 26 @ 
7:30 p.m. via Zoom.  Contact one of the Elders if you need help 
with Zoom and would like to attend. 

- Finch has postponed its Annual Meeting until the fall in the 
hopes that we can meet in person. 

x  

 

 

Finances 

We would like to express our gratitude to all those who have 
continued to make donations to our churches during the pandemic. 
People have been donating through our website, sending e-
transfers from their bank accounts, and mailing in or dropping off 
cheques. THANK YOU! 

AVONMORE (2020 figures) 
 Total Income/Donations $25,847.00 
 Total Expenses  $27,391.82 
 Difference   ($1,544.82) 

FINCH (2020 figures) 
 Total Income/Donations $59,074.24 
 Total Expenses  $60,120.97 
 Difference   ($1,046.73) 

GRAVEL HILL (2020 figures) 
 Total Income/Donations $6,270.9 
 Total Expenses  $5,781.52 
 Difference   $489.38 

FINCH’s SHORTFALL FOR 2021 – St. Luke’s-Knox needs some major 
repairs on the building, estimated at $24,000.00.  
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Upcoming Birthdays 
Our apologies for all the birthdays we’ve missed – but getting your birthday info is one of priorities (not 
the top though). Help us out by letting us Rev. Cheryl / your Elder) know your date of birth (not year!) 

 

SAMPLE SUMMER FAITH FORMATION (from Gracefield) 
 

 



 

 


